Crofton Hammond Infant School

Mancroft Avenue, Stubbington, Fareham, Hampshire. PO14 2DE

Telephone: 01329 663733

Email: adminoffice@croftonhammond-inf.hants.sch.uk Website: www.croftonhammond-inf.hants.sch.uk

Headteacher: Sian Hosmer

Deputy Headteacher: Anna Philipson (maternity cover)



22nd May 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 1 Visit to Stubbington Study Centre on Thursday 20th June 2024

Year 1 will be visiting Stubbington Study Centre on Thursday 20th June 2024. This visit will support their Science learning and team working skills. Squirrels will visit in the morning and Hedgehogs will visit in the afternoon, but all children will have their lunch together at the Study Centre. Each class will walk to and from the Study Centre during the school day.

As the children will be off-site for lunch on this day, our kitchen can provide your child with a school packed lunch OR you can provide your own. The school packed lunch will consist of:

- One Cheese OR Tuna sandwich with bite size Vegan sausage roll
- Carrot / cucumber sticks
- One piece of fruit
- One home-made dessert

Please indicate your child's packed lunch preference on this form https://forms.office.com/e/nwngns58kb no later than **Tuesday 11th June 2024**, to assist our kitchen with numbers. If you are providing your child's own packed lunch please ensure it is contained in a named lunchbox carrier. All lunches will be brought down to the Study Centre by our staff, children will not need to carry them.

On the day, please ensure your child:

- Is dressed in school uniform
- Is wearing shoes suitable for walking, with socks
- Has appropriate outer wear for that days weather (sun hat, sun cream, jumper or waterproof)
- Has a water bottle with them

We would ask parents to make a **voluntary contribution of £5.57** to cover the cost of the Study Centre. Consent AND payment contributions will need to be completed via our Arbor portal and the trip is now available (please contact the office if you have any issues logging in). However, if your child is entitled to <u>income benefit based</u> Free School Meals (NOT Universal Free School Meals), there will not be a charge for this visit. Please come in and talk to us if you are struggling to cover the cost.

We will of course be taking the relevant medication off site with us for those children who have some in school and we would ask that you inform us if you have any changes to emergency contacts on this day.

Best wishes,

Year 1 Team